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Patriot Blitz














     August  8, 2013








   Three years ago, the Patriot volleyball team suffered through a 3-28-1 season. A year later, Julie Spurlock was hired as head coach and started to rebuild the volleyball program. The team tripled their win total in the 2011 season, finishing with a 9-18 record. Last year, AC-S was runner-up in the district before being eliminated by Russell County in the opening round of the regional tournament. The team final record was 16-17.  setting the stage for what Spurlock feels will be a very solid season.


    “I don’t want to count my chickens before they hatch but with the amount of heart and dedication these girls have, I fully expect them to succeed where they were last year,” Spurlock said. “We have a solid varsity.” 


   The varsity squad is anchored by five seniors; Jamie Bagwell, Mallory Carter, Erica Pitchford, Ali Skaggs and Catie Taylor. Carter has been with Patriot volleyball since middle school with Pitchford and Skaggs having played the sport since their freshman year. Bagwell and Taylor joined the program as sophomores.                       


                  (Continued on page 3)





Patriot


Volleyball Team


Expecting Breakout Season














   








   Ernie Stafford, an assistant coach for the Lady Patriot softball team last season, has been selected as the new                                                         coach for the tradition-rich program. Stafford replaces Kerry Harwood who coached the team last spring on a one                                                                                                year interim basis. 


   “I am really excited to get started,” Stafford said. “We had a very positive season last year for the program. We                                                         had a lot of young kids and I’m excited about the program’s future.” 


   Stafford is a 1989 graduate of Allen County-Scottsville High School. As a student, Stafford was a four-year member of the high school’s baseball and basketball teams. Following graduation, Stafford went into public work but became involved in youth sports in the community.  


   In 2000, Stafford was hired as the director of the Scottsville-Allen County Recreation Center---a joint venture between the Allen County School District, the city of Scottsville and the county of Allen. Stafford’s duties involve overseeing the community recreation center and directing the center’s Little League basketball programs. 


   “I have been around sports my entire life,” Stafford explained. “I have coached youth basketball for 24 years and I’ve been taking care of the programs here for 13 years. The kids in these programs are kind of like my family. I have also been coaching travel ball for 10 years, both basketball and softball.”  


   Stafford joined the high school coaching staff last year and helped lead AC-S to an 18-11 record. A damp spring forced the cancelation of several regular season games for AC-S and games at the prestigious Owensboro Catholic tournament—games which may have prevented the team from reaching the 20-win plateau for a 15th consecutive year. The team overcame injuries and youthfulness to win the 15th District Tournament championship for a 15th time in the past 16 years before being eliminated by region runner-up Bowling Green in the first round of the regional tournament.


   Stafford is excited about the state of AC-S softball but admits that developing a young group of pitchers will be vital to continued success. 


   “Right now, we are in the process of developing our pitching,” Stafford said. “We have a junior pitcher and two eighth graders that will be the backbone of our pitching. We also have a sophomore that finished this season strong. Pitching is a core to our team but solid offensive and defense are also keys.” 


   Coaching the AC-S softball program---a program that captured the 2011 Kentucky High School Athletic Association state championship----is a dream-come-true for Stafford. 


   “This program has been right there with the top teams in the state year in and year out,” Stafford noted. “To me, today is one of the best feelings I have had in a long time. I’m excited to have this opportunity.”


  The AC-S softball program has a 19-year record of 525-187-4.The school has one state championship (2011), six regional titles (2000, 2004, 2005, 2009, 2010, and 2011) and 15 district titles (1998, 1999, 2000, 2001, 2002, 2003, 2004, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2009, 2010, 2011, and 2013). 





   





Coming in the Next Issue





A look at Patriot Football for the 2013 season.


An introduction to the ACS cheerleaders.


A check on the 2013 ACS cross country teams.


Preview of the Rafferty’s Bowl Game..


The Class of 2013 inductees into the Athletic Hall-of-Fame.








   The Allen County-Scottsville volleyball season will get underway on August 19. Members of the volleyball program include, front row, from left, Britni Hogue, Kaleigh Shaw, Kassey Harwood, Kaylee Baldwin, Jaelyn Keen, and Meg Foster.    Second row, Abigail Cooper, Shelby Stamps, Sydney Hendricks, Hali Howell, Kalee Skaggs, Macy Ward, Brittany Brady, Catie Taylor and Jamie Bagwell.   Third row, Ally Swygart, Kadie Woods, Coby Bessinger, Destiny Hewitt, Mallory Carter, Holly Robinson, Maggy Hite, and Ali Skaggs.  Not pictured are Lindsey Blair, Erica Pitchford, Morgan Rich and Carly Wheat. 


























  








 Lady Patriot Golf Mixes Experience and Youth














Stafford Named Coach of Lady Patriot Softball





Stafford Named Softball Coach








Twitter…ACS Sports@acs_sports   Facebook…ACS Sports 


On the web…http://www.allen.kyschools.us/hsAthletics.aspx

















(Boys golf, continued from page 1)


   “We hope that Jake and Thomas’s playing experience the last few years will translate into some good scores by the end of the year,” Coach Stamper added. “Tyler Ausbrooks is a sophomore and Aidan Rice is a sophomore. We are looking for Aidan to be in our four or five position and we hoping that he continues to develop his game.”  


   Eighth grader Dawson Birge and sixth graders Bryson Bonds and Zack Dalton will round out the squad. Birge and Bonds have played at the junior varsity level while Dalton is new to the program. 


   “We have a good group of young kids,” Stamper noted.


   The Patriot Golf team will opened their season last Friday with participation in the Cumberland County Invitational at Dale Hollow State Park.  Walden and Spencer shot 85. Stamper had a 92. Williams notched a 95 while Rice posted a 100. 


   Saturday, in action at Campbellsville, Williams improved his game, shooting an 81. Walden shot another 85 while Rice finished with a 91 on the 18 holes. Stamper carded a 92 with Willoughby shooting 117. 


   The first weekend matches was the first action Walden and Williams had seen in some time.


    “Madison (Williams) and (Jarred) Walden have been at the Governors Scholars all summer so we don’t know how they will come out of the gate,” Coach Stamper said. “That will be a big question but we are not to concerned how we play early in the year. Everything is geared toward the regional tournament.”


   It’s kind of like being a farmer,” Coach Stamper added. “You know that you have to plant seeds and put fertilizer on them and with enough water, the seeds will grow. Hopefully, our young guys will learn and by the end of the year we’ll have something we are proud of.”








The Allen County-Scottsville Patriot golf team hits the course this weekend to open the 2013 season. The Patriots will play in tournaments at Dale Hollow State Park and the Campbellsville Country Club on Friday and Saturday. Members of the golf team include, front row, from left, Bryson Bonds, Owen Stamper, Dawson Birge, and Zack Dalton. Second row, Thomas Spencer, Jake Willoughby, Madison Williams, Aidan Rice and Tyler Ausbrooks. Not pictured is Jarrod Walden . (C-T photo by Don Meador)

















Introducing ACS’s New Athletic Trainer for 2013-14





(Girls golf, continued from page 1)


  The major obstacle Williams encountered in her first season as head girls coach was finding a fourth player. Four players are required for teams to receive a team score, necessary when AC-S enters the regional tournament in September. 


   “Emily did not play last year but is coming back and I think she is ready to go,” Williams noted. “She feels comfortable and thinks she can score well. I think she will.”


   Williams has five additional players---Hannah Beltz, Amber Wimpee, Alyson Miller; Karleigh Delk, and Nancy Elliott---who will have opportunities to learn the game and gain experience as part of a junior varsity team 


    “I was really worried about who would come out,” Williams admitted. “But we have a total of nine girls and that’s great. I was thinking six but nine makes it even better.  


   The girls jump into full swing with two tournaments before school started this week. 


   Saturday, August 3, the foursome of Carter, Cockrill, Crowder and Taylor fired a combined 353 in an 18-hole tournament at the Campbellsville Country Club. 


   In individual play, Cockrill placed fourth overall as she fired a 74. Carter shot an 81 with Taylor carding an 88. Crowder shot a 110.


   Monday, the Lady Patriots registered a 356 in a tournament at the Glasgow Country Club. Cockrill was low scorer for AC-S with a 79, followed by Carter’s 80. Taylor fired a 91 with Crowder shooting a 106.


   The girls will be in play Saturday (August 10) at the Barren River State Park Lodge. And in district play Wednesday, August 14. 











ACS Athletics Composite Schedule through September 14


(Bold red denotes home game or contest; schedule is subject to change)





August 10	Golf-Girls		Barren County Invitational @ Barren River State Park		12:00


	


August 13	Golf-Boys		Metcalfe County @ Scottsville Country Club			 4:30





August 14	Golf-Girls and Boys	District Tournament @ Glasgow Country Club			TBA


		


August 15	Football			Meet the Patriots (sponsored by ACS Quarterback Club)	6:00





August 16	Football			Scrimmage  @ South Warren					TBA





August 17	Golf-Girls and Boys	South Warren Invitational @ Kenny Perry’s Country Creek		TBA





August 19	Golf-Girls and Boys	Logan County/Russellville @ Rolling Hills Country Club		TBA


		Volleyball-F/JV/V		Barren County						5:30			


August 20	Volleyball-F/JV/V		South Warren  						5:30


		Cross Country		Barren County Run	 @ Barren County High School		TBA





August 22	Golf-Boys		Franklin-Simpson @ Kenny Perry’s Country Creek		TBA





August 24	Golf-Girls		Kentucky Invitational Tournament @ Russell Springs		TBA


		Golf-Boys		Barren County Invitational @ Barren River State Park Golf Course	TBA


Football			Mercer County @ Rafferty’s Bowl-Western Kentucky University	5:00





August 26	Volleyball-F/JV/V		Glasgow							5:30


		Golf-Boys		Glasgow @ Glasgow Country Club				TBA





-August 27	Golf-Girls		Greenwood @ Scottsville Country Club			TBA


Cross Country		Barren County @ Barren County High School 			TBA


		Football-JV		Barren County @ Barren County High School			6:00


		Volleyball-F/JV/V		Butler County @ Butler County High School			5:30





August 29	Football-Freshman		Franklin-Simpson @ Franklin-Simpson High School		6:00


		Golf-Boys		Warren Central @ Scottsville County Club			TBA





August 30	Football			Greenwood 						7:00


		Athletic Hall-of-Fame	Reception and Introduction @ Patriot Stadium		6:00


		Volleyball		Battle of the Barrens Tournament @ Barren County		TBA





August 31	Cross Country		Warren East Twilight Run @ Ephraim White Park		TBA





September 3	Volleyball -F/JV/V	Monroe County						5:30


		Golf-Girls		Greenwood @ Paul Walker Golf Course			TBA





September 5	Football-Freshman		Warren Central @ Warren Central High School			6:00





September 6	Football			Marshall County @ Marshall County High School		7:00





September 7	Cross Country		Purple Strider Invitational @ Spero Kerciakes Park		TBA


Football			Jamboree @ Warren Central High School			TBA


Golf-Girls and Boys	Bowling Green Invitational @ Bowling Green Country Club	TBA


Volleyball		Tri-match with Warren East, Russell County, Edmonson County	TBA





September 9	Football-Junior Varsity	Monroe County @ Monroe County High School			6:00


		Golf-Boys		Metcalfe County @ Kentucky Hills Golf Course			TBA





September 10	Cross Country		Barren County Run @ Barren County High School		TBA


Volleyball-JV/V		Franklin-Simpson @ Franklin-Simpson High School		5:30





September 12	Volleyball-JV/V		Warren Central						5:30


Golf-Girls and Boys	Logan County/Russellville @ Scottsville Country Club		TBA


		Football-Freshman		Adair County @ Adair County High School			6:00


		


September 13	Football			Glasgow							7:00





September 14	Cross Country		Fairgrounds Frenzy @ Central Hardin				TBA


Golf-Girls		Boyle County Invitational @ Old Bridge Country Club		TBA


		Golf-Boys		Glasgow Invitational @ Glasgow Country Club			TBA














							


		


	


 			


			


























The newsletter for Allen County-Scottsville High School athletics 











(Volleyball continued from page 1)


   “They are great leaders and tough kids,” Spurlock said. “ With their experience, they are such an inspiration to our younger girls. “                  


  Juniors include Hali Howell, Morgan Rich and Holly Robinson with sophomores Lindsey Blair, Destine Hewitt and Carly Wheat rounding out the varsity squad at this point.  


 “There is not a single girl on the varsity that’s not battling to out battle another one,” Spurlock added. “They are a phenomenal group of kids.”


   The volleyball team has been in the gym since mid July working on improving their skill sets and communication to prepare for the season opener on August 19.


   “They are solid in fundamentals,” Spurlock said. “The biggest thing we have been working on is communication and intensity, learning to keep our intensity up. We are focusing on the end goal. They step it up every day. My goal for the players is that every day you are competing with your teammates or yourself. There is never a time when you are idle.”


   The numbers for the entire program are strong----a testament to a push by Spurlock and her coaches to introduce the sport to youngsters at an early age. In addition, new volleyball program through the local YMCA and the creation of the James E. Bazzell Middle School volleyball program are showing benefits. 


   “I got 27 girls and they are all strong and show the heart that I can tell will be with us for a while,” Spurlock shared. “I have a sixth grader, three seventh graders, three eighth graders and the rest are freshman and up. It’s been rewarding to see the improvement from where these girls started in open gym in May until now. They have all been so receptive to what we are doing. The numbers are also a reflection that the middle school and the YMCA programs are already paying off.”


   The Patriots open play against district opponent Barren County on Monday, August 19. Matches will be held over the next two months, concluding with the regular season finale with a tournament at Christian County the weekend of October 18 and 19. District play begins the following week.


   Most contests outside tournaments start at 5:30 with freshman action, followed by junior varsity and then the varsity. Assisting Spurlock will be Brittany Rich and Rachel Davis. In addition to coaching the freshman, Davis will coach the middle school program next spring. 











Lady Patriot Volleyball 





Scrimmages at Warren East on Tuesday, August 13


Home Opener will be Monday, August 19





December 10, 2012





New Trivia Feature





To the left is a picture from ACSH sports history. Can you ID the person in the picture and the significance of the moment? Answer will appear in the following issue of the Patriot Blitz.





If you have an electronic version of a past sports moment, please submit photo and info for future use in this feature to donnie.meador@allen.kyschools.us. 














Matt Atwood to Coach at Campbellsville














Joshua Wright


Josh Wright received his Master of Science in Athletic Training from The University of Tennessee at Chattanooga in 2011. He previously served as an assistant athletic trainer at Lindsey Wilson College in Columbia, Kentucky. He is originally from Tennessee.


He provides sports medicine coverage for Allen County Scottsville High School and he supplements the Orthopedics Plus Physical Therapy staff in the Bowling Green clinic.





   























Photo courtesy of the Harper family














Following ACS Sports has Never Been Easier 





  We are developing a Twitter page where you can follow to discover on-going action and news about ACS sports. On Facebook, you will find news, pictures, and information about Patriot athletics and athletes. Also, please visit the Patriot athletics website for more news, links to historical information and other sporting information. 








Football Unveils New Helmets-Logo











   The Lady Patriot golf team is coming off a highly successful season---a 12th place finish at the KHSAA/Leachman Buick/GMC state golf tournament. The new season begins with hopes of returning to the state tournament.   


   Last year’s success was the result of years of hard work by five players; Taylor King, Ashley Witt, Rachel Carter, Shayna Cockrill, and Carlie Taylor. King is now at playing golf at Rose-Hulman while Witt is in college as well. Carter, Cockrill and Taylor are challenged with building on the ACS tradition. Joining the mix will be sophomore Emily Crowder---a former player who returns after setting out as a freshman. 


   “Our seniors are very experienced,” explained first year girls coach Amy Williams. “I think they will do really well this year. They have all played really well this summer.”


   The three polished their skills on the Junior PGA tour during the past few months. Each comes into their senior season hopeful of lowering scores as the team begins play.                     (Continued on page 2)























Patriot Blitz


This newsletter is the weekly/bi-weekly publication highlighting ACSH athletics. Results and story content should be submitted to A.D. Kerry Harwood or Public Relations Coordinator Don Meador.




















   The Patriot golf team will be looking to improve this year building upon a strong finish in the regional tournament last September. The Patriot golf team improved from early August and finished the season in the top five in the regional tournament and within a few strokes of earning a trip to state. 


   Returning this year are three members of the regional team from last year; seniors Madison Williams and Jared Walden and sixth grader Owen Stamper. Williams was selected as the team’s most improved player last year while Walden fired several solid rounds during the year. 


   The senior players gained valuable experience a season ago which will serve as a foundation.  


   “Last year, our boys improved and were playing real good golf by the region tournament,” Coach Scott Stamper noted. “Hopefully, we will do that again.” 


   Senior Jake Willoughby and junior Thomas Spencer also bring hours of playing time to the course.                                     (Continued on page 2)                                                     


   














Season Pass Sales


Season passes for parents for football and volleyball will be available soon. Football season passes are $20 and season passes for volleyball are $20. The passes will allow admittance to all home freshman, junior varsity and varsity football and volleyball games with the exception of KHSAA playoff games. Contact ACS athletic director Kerry Harwood for more information on season passes for ACS athletics.








   The Patriot football team will sport a new color scheme and logo on their football helmets this fall. The white helmet with the football player in traditional Patriot soldier attire has been replaced with a gray helmet. The helmet features the new “Patriot Man” logo along with ACS in bold lettering. 








   Members of the girls golf team include, front, Hannah Beltz; second row, Amber Wimpee and Alyson Miller; third row, Karleigh Delk, Emily Crowder, Rachael Carter, Carlie Taylor, Shayna Cockrill and Nancy Elliott.                 (Photo- The Citizen-Times)











Patriot Golfers Looking For Improvement Week To Week














   ACS assistant football coach and tennis coach Matt Atwood has resigned to accept a football coaching position at Campbellsville University. 





   Atwood, a former Patriot football player and a 2004 ACS graduate, has accepted the position of receivers coach for the Tigers. The position is the one Atwood played as a member of the Campbellsville team from 2004 until 2008. Atwood also served as a graduate assistant with the Tigers before coming to the Allen County School District in 2010. 





   For more on Atwood’s move into college football, read the feature story on Atwood in this week’s edition of The Citizen-Times newspaper. 








   Members of the boys golf team include, front row, from left, Bryson Bonds, Owen Stamper, Dawson Birge, and Zack Dalton; second row, Thomas Spencer, Jake Willoughby, Madison Williams, Aidan Rice and Tyler Ausbrooks. Not pictured is Jared Walden. (Photo- The Citizen-Times)
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Meet the Patriots


The Allen County-Scottsville Quarterback Club will have the annual Meet the Patriots on Thursday, August 15 at 6 p.m. at the stadium. The ACS cheerleaders will be introduced, the Patriot Band will play and Coach Brad Hood will introduce the 2013 Patriot football team. The quarterback club will be selling/taking orders for football items. The event will be a forerunner to the Patriots scrimmage on Friday, August 16 at South Warren High School. ACS opens the season on August 24. 














